Chestnut on the Green Phase I -Board Meeting Minutes

October 26, 2020 – 7:00 PM

The meeting was called to order by Laura Sneed (Elite Management) at 7:01pm
Officers in attendance: President, Jon Buralli, VP, Kim Blaze, Secretary, Linda Nichols, Treasurer, Joan Rucker and Director Jim Ryva.  There were three homeowners present. 

A Motion was made by Jim Ryva to approve the July 27, 2020 Board Meeting Minutes, Joan Rucker seconded, motion carried.
FINANCIAL AND ADMINISTRATIVE 

A motion was made by Jim Ryva to approve the 2021 Budget with no assessment increase, Jon seconded, motion carried.
October Financial Report presented by Elite
2.1.1 Operating Funds - $34,871.96
2.1.2 Reserve Funds - $53,735.35
2.1.3 Total Assets - $86,371.82
Management Report (Laura Sneed) as presented in the board packet
BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS
A motion was made by Jon Buralli to approve the following items:

· Modification at 7204 (painting of garage door)
· Basic Irrigation contract renewal for 2021  
· Pro Home 1 deck repairs for $1,850.00
· Paramount Landscaping maintenance contract for 2020-2021 seasons

· Control burn for the wetland area for $700.00

· Barreras Gutter cleaning for $1,825.00

Kim Blaze seconded, motion carried.
OPEN DISCUSSION FROM BOARD – Jim Ryva asked if the gutters could wait until the leaves were done falling
OPEN FORUM FOR RESIDENTS – One owner inquired about tree trimming.  One owner asked about decks; manager Sneed said this will be assessed in the spring.  One owner wanted to make sure small mowers were used on the East side by the new vendor, manager Sneed said that was listed in the RFP.  One owner reported issues with a neighbor leaving out garbage cans, a letter will be sent.  
A motion was made by Jon to adjourn the meeting at 7:17pm, Jim seconded, motion carried. 
